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Welcome back to Term 4 

It has been fantastic to see everyone’s smiling faces return. All teachers have commented on 
how well our students have slipped back into their routine and have been putting in a  
fantastic effort. Term 4 is going to be a busy term with lots of opportunities for students to 
get involved. 
 

Dance Group 
All students have been offered the opportunity to join a dance group. Miss Carter has started 
working with these students and we are looking forward to the performance that they will put 
on at our Presentation Day assembly. 
 

Singing Group 
Miss Johnson has started working with our singing group again. They will also be  
performing at our Presentation Day Assembly. 
 

Swim School 
Our annual Swim School Program is going to be held during weeks 5 and 6 of this term. We 
are very fortunate to have secured a Sporting Schools Grant so that we can offer this amazing 
opportunity to every student at a heavily discounted rate. For just $45.00 students will get 10 
x 45minute swimming lessons including bus travel to and from the Wallsend swimming 
pool. If you have not returned permission notes for this please do so as soon as possible. 
 

School Fundraiser 
On Monday 28th of October from 6.00 to 7.00pm we are having a McDonalds Fundraiser. If 
you purchase something from Glendale McDonalds during this time our school will receive 
10% of the profits. The information has been posted on our school Facebook page. Please 
share this link so that we can have as much publicity as possible for the night. 
 

Excursions 
Throughout the year our students have been putting in an amazing effort and really have 
showed that every single one of them is a STAR. They consistently demonstrate being Safe, 
using good Teamwork, trying their best and Achieving and showing Respect.  
 
To recognise this wonderful achievement we have organised a K-2 excursion and a 3-6  
excursion. These excursions will be fun and supplement student learning. The school will be 
heavily subsidising the cost of these excursions.  
 
Our K-2 students will be going to see a performance of Beauty and the Beast on Ice at the 
Hunter Ice Skating stadium. Our 3-6 students will be travelling to Sydney to the Field of 
Mars Environmental Education Centre to participate in a Kids V’s Wild challenge day. Both 
excursions will be lots of fun and more details will be coming out shortly. 

Mr Dunn 



Miss Johnson’s K/1 Class 
We are off to a flying start to term 4, we have all  
quickly settled back in with no fuss and have had a 
great first week  – who can believe that in 9 more week 
we will have kindergarten and year 1 graduates!! I  
certainly can’t! 

We are straight back into our busy school routines and 
I can see that lots of children have continued to read 
over the holidays. This is showing in their reading 
groups this week. Thanks to all families for this  
support. This term we will be looking at some  
interesting topics such as - what things are made of, 
the location of places and maps, counting and adding 
much higher numbers, extending our writing skills, 
STEAM challenges and generally having loads of fun. 

We have a jam packed term with lots of fun learning opportunities, visiting shows,  
excursions,  swim school just to name a few. 

At the end of last Term K, 1 and 2 students travelled up to Hunter Valley Zoo. We had a  
fabulous day. The children were all terrific with Zoo keepers praising our students for being 
one of the most well behaved schools to visit. What a compliment. The children all had the 
opportunity to interact, touch and feed many different animals and learn about what they 
need to survive and how they live in their natural habitat. A fantastic day was had by all. If 
you’re interested and have not yet seen the pictures on our Facebook page, log on and join 
our school page to take a look at more of our happy snaps. 

 Miss Lindi Johnson 



Welcome back to our last term for 2019. Term 4 is going to be a 

very fun packed and busy end to the year.  

We have started this week by planning and organising some group 

work activities with both the Junior and Senior classes. This is  
going to involve a lot of team work, collaboration and patience. We 

are excited to see the end results of their creations.  

We have been starting some math games on a Friday in the Senior 
class. We have really enjoyed practicing our math skills in a fun 

and creative way. It has involved working in pairs or groups and 
learning how to be good team players.  We continue to strive for 

quality work in all aspects of our learning. Term 4 will see us  
developing our computer skills and incorporating technology into 

more of our lessons.  

We are excited to finish of the year with an action packed term.  

Miss Carter 

Miss Carter’s 2-6 Class 



P&C News 
Annual General Meeting 6pm Monday 21 October, Library 

 

 



Upcoming Events 
Fridays - SPINS 

Monday - 21 Oct - Disco Committee Meeting 3pm 
Monday - 21 Oct - P&C AGM 6pm 

Friday - 25 Oct - Kinder Transition 2pm 
Monday - 28 Oct - Macca’s Fundraiser - 6pm - 7pm 

Thursday - 31 Oct - Halloween Crazy Hair Day 
Friday 1 Nov - Kinder Transition 2pm 

 

Join us on Facebook  
For exciting things happening at school 

Information that you need to know 
Please Like our Page and Comment :)  






